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News and Notes from the
Deco Philes

New Board Members

We would like to welcome several new Board Members. Lincoln
Fairchild joined the Board as Preservation Chair; Teresa Werner as
Publicity Chair; Karen Jarboe as Deputy Publicity Chair, and Robin
Cunningham as Secretary.

Turnipseed Moves to Syracuse

Former ADSW President and General Counsel, who most recently
served as Deputy Legal Counsel, recently accepted a teaching
position at Syracuse University. We wish him well in Syracuse and
look forward to his retum to Washington and ADSW.

Hancock Resigns

Deputy Membership Chair Cheryl Hancock recently broke her leg
and will be incapacitated for at least a month. That, plus competing
demands from her homeowners association and class reunion led
her to resign from the Board shortly before the Expo. We wish her a
speedy recovery.

Working €roup Begins DPreparation for DPre World
Congress Program

At the June Board Meeting, a working group was established to
develop plans for the pre-Congress program to be held in
Washington immediately preceding the 8th World Congress on Art
Deco to be held in New York May 23-29, 2005. Linda Lyons will
head the group, assisted by Jim Linz, Lou Simchowitz, Chrissy Hall
Reis, and Joyce Fairchild. Lyons has been serving as our contact for
the event since the 7th World Congress was held in Cape Town,
South Africa in 2003.

The pre-Congress program will be held the weekend of May 20-22,
2005. Tentative plans are for a vintage fashion show to be the
signature social event of the weekend. A bus tour of Washington's
Art Deco architecture will also be included. Additional details will be
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announced in the September Trans-Lux.
Task Force Established to Develop Marketing Stratesy

The Board recently established a task force to develop a marketing
strategy to help attract new members and retain current members.
Serving on the task force are Lou Simchowitz (Chair), Linda Lyons,
Frank Morra, and Jim Linz. Caroline Rider will also participate
whenever her schedule pemits.

Riders Announce Dians to Resign

Caroline and Eric Rider plan to leave their positions as Design Chair
and Deputy Chair in the near future as they develop plans to move
further out and pursue another of Caroline’s passions—horses.
Caroline and Eric have made numerous contributions to ADSW
during the past year including the design of a new membership
brochure and the development of a new format for the Expo
program. Their talents will be sorely missed.

Facility Problems Placue Expo/Relocation Considered

A variety of personel- and facility-related problems affected this
year's Expo, prompting renewed interest in exploring alternative
locations for the 2005 Expo. Among the problems experienced this
year were

* |nadequate electrical service provided to dealers and our food
vendor
Extreme heat in the Forum with no corrective action
Partial blockage of the loading dock, creating problems for
dealer load in and load out
Inadequate plans for providing ovemight security
Limited availability of facility staff to respond to problems as they
arose

e Failure to clean and prepare the facility in advance of the agreed
to time

Because the Forum was not cleared and cleaned in time and the
college provided only one staff member to dissassemble the old
tables, clean the facility, and set up about 100 tables for Expo
dealers, Deputy Expo Chair Ira Raskin was forced to assist in these
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efforts. Similarly, Publications Chair Jim Linz was forced to vacumn
the dining area because facility staff were not available.

In the next few weeks, ADSW will be writing to Northem Virginia
Community College officials to seek corrective actions. At the same
time, Expo Committee members will begin exploring alterative sites
in the event that NVCC does not take adequate corrective actions.
Among the factors to be considered in evaluating potential sites are
proximity to Metro, availability of parking, ease of dealer load in/out,
and expense.

Sites in Maryland, Washington, DC, and Virginia will be considered.
If you are aware of suitable space (approximately 15,000 square
feet), please send a message to expo@adsw.org.

Alexandria Dresents USO Weekend

The City of Alexandria and the USO of Metropolitan Washington
have joined forces to put together a weekend salute to the nation’s
World War |l veterans July 16-18, 2004. A number of the events are
free. Among the highlights will be:

e Performances by the Liberty Belles, a group reminiscent of the
Andrews Sisters. They will perform Friday, from 5 to 6:30 PM in
the Stella’'s Restaurant Courtyard, 1725 Duke Street and
Sunday from 1-2 PM at the Mount Vernon Recreation Center,
2701 Commonwealth Avenue. Free

¢ A USO Swing Dance featuring the Tom Cunningham Orchestra,
the Liberty Belles, and swing dancers Tom and Debra. The
Dance will be held at the Torpedo Factory Arts Center, 105 N.
Union Street from 8 PM to Midnight. Tickets ($20) to this USO
fundraiser can be purchased at the Ramsay House Visitors
Center, 221 King Street, or purchased online at www.funside.
com/uso.asp.

e The Radio King Orchestra presents “Of Thee | Swing” at the Old
Town Theater, 815-1/2 King Street. Performances are at 8 PM
Friday and Saturday night. Tickets ($22) are available from the
Old Town Theater (www.oldtowntheater.com; 703-683-8888)

e USO Review at Market Square. World War Il entertainment and
displays on the square from Noon to 5 PM, Saturday. Video
emails to troops abroad and a shuttle to the World War |l
memorial will be provided.
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Preservation News

Effort to Save Interior of Maple 1 eaf Gardens Fails

\\ On June 24, 2004,
N Toronto’s  City
R ' Council voted 25-1
in favor of the
adaptive reuse of
! Maple Leaf Gar-
“J_ dens, the city’s Art
§ 11 7 Deco ice hockey
_rink. Under the
plan approved, the
y exterior  will  be
.. preserved, but the
| interior will likely
Photo: Toronto Art Deco Society be gutted and re-
placed with a grocery store, fitness

center, Post Office, liquor store, and parking lot. Only a slight glim-
mer of hope remains that an ice-rink will be incorporated into the de-
sign.

The buff-colored brick Maple Leaf
Gardens was designed by Architects
Ross and Macdonald and constructed
in 1931. Jack Ryrie and Mackenzie
Waters were associate architects on
the project which combines both Art
Deco and Art Moderne design ele-
ments. Among the exterior design
elements are the great dome with
crowning lantern, and surface set-
backs at the top of corners.

By 1R N

In his 1990 comments in support of
designating Maple Leaf Gardens un-
der the Ontario Heritage Act, Dr. Mi-
chael Bliss, a history professor at the Photw: Toronto Art Deco Society
University of Toronto noted that, with

the possible exception of the Parliament Buildings, there was no bet-
ter known building in Canada between 1931 and 1967 than Maple




PAGE 5 TRANS-LUX VOLUME 22 NO. 2

Leaf Gardens. He went on to note that there was not “...another
sporting arena in the world with the exception of Yankee Stadium
that played such a central role in the history of a sport deemed inte-
gral to the national culture. “

Recognizing its importance, the City Council asked the owner—
Maple Leaf Sports and Entertainment—to take one final look at the
feasibility of including an ice rink in the interior renovations, but the
firm’s Robert Hunter said “It's a very, very remote possibility.”

Still, ice rinks have been successfully incorporated into commercial
developments in the past. In Charlotte, North Carolina, a regional
shopping center—Eastland Mall—was constructed with an ice rink
as the central feature. Located in the center of the mall and open to
the roof, shoppers on each level of the mall are able to linger and
watch the skaters. Because of its openness, the mall has, in es-
sence, created a public space that attracts visitors in the same way
the outdoor ice rink at New York's Rockefeller Center encourages
passersby to stop and linger.

If the goal of the Toronto City Council is to revitalize the area sur-
rounding Maple Leaf Gardens, it would seem that a public ice rink
similar to the one at Eastland Mall would do more to attract busi-
ness for surrounding bars and restaurants than would a utilitarian
grocery store where customers are likely to drive into the building,
park, pick up their groceries, and then drive home without patroniz-
ing the surrounding businesses.

While it might be more expensive to design an interior space that
incorporates an ice rink, the payoff might be significant. A bar/
restaurant with seating overlooking the ice rink might prove quite
popular and draw patrons from outside the area. Similarly, a rink
open to the various levels of the shopping center could be used for
free concerts or other special events aimed at drawing people to an
otherwise declining neighborhood.

Hopefully, the action by the Toronto City Council to again explore
the feasibility of including an indoor ice rink in the renovation of Ma-
ple Leaf Gardens will be taken seriously by the developers. Noth-
ing’s impossible so they say...

If you are aware of other projects that have effectively incorporated
an ice rink into a commercial development, please send details on







